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MEETING OF THE BOARD OF DIRECTORS OF THE PINEBROOK HOMEOWNERS’ ASSOCIATION

DECEMBER 3RD, 2008 - 7:00 P.M. – GORGOZA MUTUAL WATER COMPANY
7950 PINEBROOK ROAD, PARK CITY, UTAH 84098
THOSE PRESENT: 
Ted Barnes, Dan Schofield, Troy Duffin, Mike Jamison, Lisa Fizer, and Cory McNeely

Also in attendance were the following Pinebrook residents:

None
Ted brought the meeting to order.
1. The October 3rd board of director minutes and November 19th General Meeting for 2008 minutes were reviewed.  Dan made the motion to approve both sets of minutes as corrected.  Motion seconded.  Vote all in favor.

2. Financial statements at and for the ten month period ended October 31st were reviewed.  There was general discussion regarding the financial information.  Dan discussed the possibility of being refunded the $39,000 deposit paid for a siren alarm system in Pinebrook because the Summit County 911 dispatch will not accept responsibility for the system.  
3. There was general discussion of status of the nightly rental disputes.  Ted noted that our attorneys were waiting for his comments and review of the HOA’s complaint before it is sent out.  Troy mentioned that even winning a judgment may not be beneficial if the judgment is unenforceable.  It was also suggested that the Construction Plan Approval document be updated with verbage restricting nightly rentals.  Ted mentioned that Colin DeFord has supposedly maintained a log of rental activity in the home next to his.  If the rental units are judged to be a nuisance in the community, the HOA has the ability to abate the nuisance.

4. There was general discussion of the 2009 assessment.  Mike made the motion to keep the assessment at $200, with $75 of that amount going towards the PMA.  Dan seconded.  Vote all in favor.

5. It was suggested that the 2009 assessment notices should be dated and sent February 1st, 2009.

6. Troy nominated Lisa Fizer to fill Bruce Palenske’s seat as Vice President, and keep the other officer positions of President as Ted Barnes, and Secretary/Treasurer as Cory McNeely.  Dan seconded the motion.  Vote all in favor.
7. It was noted that Bruce should be removed from the signature cards of the accounts he is a signer on.

8. There was general discussion of the pool project, and the recommendation that a letter be sent to the individuals who have made reservation payments asking for them to recruit additional supporters.  A general letter to the community would then follow.

9. Dan noted that the design work for the pool project is complete, with a cost of approx. $17,000.  He noted the architect does not want to receive payment until 2009.

10. Lisa discussed her concerns regarding speeding motorists on Wagon Wheel Way.  Ted suggested renting portable speed display signs as a deterrent.

11. It was suggested that the next newsletter be sent out in January 2009.  It was noted that Jim Craghead has offered to write content for newsletters in the future.
12. No other matters were discussed or voted upon.  Motion made to adjourn.  Vote seconded.  Meeting adjourned.
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